

Cut Knife Elementary School Newsletter

Principal's Pen 🔼



Volume 26, Number 8 April, 2010

What a busy month- it sure makes the time go by fast. The students have been busy in school and out. Many have hockey wind-ups, dance competitions, and music recitals and competitions. Soccer and ball practices have begun.

In school, they prepared and participated in the Celebration of Learning. There will be a small feedback form attached to this newsletter. Please fill it out and help us make this celebration even better.

The students celebrated Earth Day by cleaning the school yard, participating in a garbage free lunch, and working with minimal lights on. Classrooms also did projects and watched educational videos to understand the importance of preserving our resources. Thank you students and teachers, the yard looks great.

Please read the SCC message - don't hold back. the council would love to have you come aboard.

If you watch the job postings for this school, you will have noticed four postings. We are looking for a Vice-principal, Student Services teacher, a grade 1 teacher and a bus driver. Louise Beloin is retiring this year, thus the Student Services teacher; Michael Gutek is moving to the east side of the province to be closer to family, Good luck Michael and family; and Jean Hewson, bus driver, is moving on to different things in life. Good Luck in your new job and golfing. All of you will be missed.

Thank you for supporting our Fundraiser; we brought in approximately \$2,000 profit to put towards our year end trips. The students will surely benefit from your support. The product will arrive around May 17th.

Always in learning, Mrs. C. Leibel

********* **Congratulations** to the following students for a ********************* reat season of Youth Bowling. Dalton Loranger Kyle MacDonald ★ Justin Rewerts Hannah Feser Connor Scoular Emma MacDonald ★ Soleil Toovey Griffin Wourms ★ Kenny Feser Kelsea Sperling Raedyn Brown Aleksi Anseth 🖈 Dakota Braun McKenna Drader ★ Jasmine Mueller Carter Wasmuth Blake Ramsay Justin Gibson **Brodie Loranger** Tesa Sloan Elliott McFarlane Kimberley Gibson Anna Labossiere Gavin Wourms **Congratulations and Good Luck** to the following Cut ★ Knife School of Dance students who danced in Lloydminster Competitions last weekend and Biggar Competitions this weekend. On May 1st and 2nd, the Cut Knife School of Dance is hosting their Dance Recital at the Cut Knife Elks Theatre. Ally Ryan McKenna Lloyd Sarah Delfrari Tiarra MacDonald Jacy Lloyd Morgan Bullerwell McLane Bertoia Katie Boucher ★ Congratulations to the following students who participated in the Unity Music Festival. ★ Blake Rutley Morgan Bullerwell Aleksi Anseth Josh Gutek 🖈 Kiahna Risling Anna Labossiere Congratulations to the lunch draw winners from March newsletter they are Jaden & Sheandi Paskimin, Raedyn & Megan Brown.

Occupational Therapy Tip of the Month

Spring Cleaning time! Have your children help with chores. It is actually good for their muscle development, as well as their visual motor and visual perceptual skills.

-washing windows, sweeping, raking leaves, cutting grass, washing floors, vacuuming, gardening, trimming hedges, pulling weeds, carrying laundry baskets.

For more information on occupational therapy, go to www.caot.ca

Melissa Beaudoin, Occupational Therapist, Living Sky School Division #202

2010/2011 Urban Bus Service

Once again, all urban students in K-Grade 8 who reside outside of a .75 km radius from school will be eligible for free bus services.

All urban students who are currently riding will automatically receive a bus pass in June for the 2020/2011 school year.

Any new riders must fill in an application form.

Summer Respite Program 2010

Autism Framework and Action Plan in partnership with Prairie North Regional Health Authority are funding a Summer Respite Program. The program has been created to provide opportunities for children with Autism Spectrum Disorder. It can help with community involvement, mentorship, learning new skills, sports opportunities, etc. More information and application forms are available at the school.

CUT KNIFE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL NEEDS YOUR HELP!

Cut Knife Elementary School is currently looking for donations of boys and girls clothing, jackets, shoes, boots, etc. in clean and wearable condition. We are looking for clothing for students ranging from Kindergarten to Grade 12. Please drop off donations at the school for Miss Krissa. Thank you in advance for your generosity.

Miss Heather Krissa
School Liaison

Nutrition Note

<u>Vegetarian Eating:</u> Is a member of your family vegetarian? You may need to find new ways to prepare some family meals. Involving your children in making meals can help them learn how to cook and prepare a nutritionally balanced meal. There's more to being a vegetarian than simply eliminating meat!

Distributed by Jennifer Miller, Public Health Nutritionist for Prairie North Health Region, (306) 446-6400.



	Mark to large to larg	MUK : MUK :	WAY :
5	Milk Draw Days		17

The Dairy Farmers of Saskatchewan provide prizes to our school as a participant of the School Milk Program. For the week of April 26th -April 30th students who have a milk pass or buy milk during this week will receive a ballot to enter their name in a draw for a prize.

COMPANY COMPAN

Please enter my child/children		 in the draw box o	as they have
brought home the newsletter.	Parent's Signature _		_

***************** 米 米 Cut Knife Elementary School 米 Community Council's Annual General Meeting 米 Wouldn't you know it; the annual general meeting was held on the 14th, the ******* aday of the snow. Because of the bad weather and roads, attendance was very * low thus resulting in unfilled positions. 米 ★ On the council now are: ₩ Elected Members: Lorie Gibson, Michelle MacDonald, Inga Rotoca, Dawn * Friesen, and Warner Ignatiuk * Appointed Members: Karalyn Brown, Janelle Lemon, Heather Krissa ** Representative Members: Poundmaker- Tania Antoine 米 * This leaves 4 elected member vacancies and 2 representative members, Lit-米 * tle Pine and Sweetgrass. The elected members are members living in the Cut * Knife attendance area and/or have children attending Cut Knife Elementary 米 ☆ School. ************* 米 * To fill these vacancies, we will welcome the first 4 nominations before April 30th. See attached nomination form. 米 If you reside on Little Pine or Sweetgrass and have children attending Cut Knife Elementary and want to represent your community, please call Cecilia Leibel. 米 **※** The council meets approximately 7 times per year at the school and the work they do is very beneficial to supporting school goals and student learning. · 米 米 They are also an excellent liaison between the school and community. 米 米 米 Thank you for be an important part of the School Community. 米 米 ***********